
 
RIO ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT 

 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED ADOPTION OF A SCHOOL FACILITIES NEEDS 
ANALYSIS INCLUDING THE ADOPTION OF LEVEL TWO MITIGATION FEES ON 

RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT AND STATUTORY MITIGATION FEES ON 
RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT  

GOVERNMENT CODE SECTIONS 65995, 65995.5 and 65995.7  
 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that pursuant to California State Law and related authorities, the 

Board of the Rio Elementary School District (District) will hold a public hearing on 

Resolutions adopting the District School Facilities Needs Analysis / Developer Fee 

Justification Study (SFNA/DFJS) and Statutory and Level 2 Alternative School Mitigation 

Fees, at its regular meeting of August 20, 2014 at 6:00 p.m., held at Rio Elementary School 

District Office, Board Room, 2500 Vineyard Ave., Oxnard California. 
 

Commencing on July 18, 2014, and for the next 30 days thereafter, the proposed 

Resolutions adopting the District SFNA in its final form with supporting applicable data for 

the related adoption of Level 2 Alternative School Mitigation Fees and Statutory Fees for 

Residential and Commercial Development Projects is available for public review and 

comment at the District Administrative Offices.  Prior to taking action on the Resolutions, 

the District shall respond in writing to all written comments received from the public 

regarding the SFNA and related fee adoption.  
 

On or prior to July 18, 2014, the District provided approved administrative draft copies 

thereof for review and comment to the planning department of the City of Oxnard, California 

and the County of Ventura, California, which are the jurisdictions responsible for land use 

planning for territory within the District.   
 
 

Anyone requesting information concerning this matter should contact Kristen Pifko, 

Assistant Superintendent of Business Services at (805) 485-3111.  Written requests for 

copies should be submitted to the District at 2500 Vineyard Ave., Oxnard, California 93036. 


